Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting, Town of Freedom, NH 03836 Monday, July 1, 2019

Present: Ernest F. Day, Jr., Alan G. Fall Selectmen; Leslie Babb was absent. Karen Hatch, Town Adm.; Fire Chief Rob Cunio; Road Agent Scott Brooks; and Bill Elliott.

Meeting was called to order at 6:30pm manifests were signed and mail was reviewed.

Building Custodian Mark McKinley met with the board to review the boiler estimates that had been received for the town hall. After a brief discussion McKinley was also asked to get numbers for the repairs for the septic pipe.

Chairman of the Committee on Aging Rick Davidson and board member Linda Habif met with the board to discuss candidate #2 for the Senior Resource Coordinator. Caleb Gilbert who had been voted to hire has withdrawn his candidacy. After discussing Day made a motion to hire Cailee Mickle for a six-month trial period, Fall seconded.

Day asked for public comment being none Chief Cunio gave his report which included 2 fire alarms, a motor vehicle accident and a boat fire which was extinguished prior to their arrival. He did report of an incident in Totem Pole Park of a tree with wires down and the swarming issues with the public. Because this became such a safety issue, he had to call the PD for assistance. All propane tanks at Camp Cody have now been removed. The annual lobster supper tickets are now available. He also reported that he needed new tires and was advised to get the state bid information from the road agent.

The road agent reported that the paving was done and they were working on the gravel shoulders. They would be installed a culvert and headers on Scarboro Road and would then begin work on Durgin Hill.

Fall made a motion to reappoint Scott Brooks for a two year term on the Lakes Region TAC committee, seconded by Day.

Day did inquire about a yes/no answer from the DRA and S. Brooks stated that it was a non-issue at this point as he just decreased the tonnage and the work was complete.

Chief Shackford reported an increase in activity and he had received a complaint on the traffic in the village.

Cunio had received an inquiry from the Nasons who live behind the Public Safety Building of placing a mailbox there on the town property. It was agreed that it would not be allowed due to snow placement in the winter.

Hatch reported that the winter road invoices had been mailed. Also the Transfer Station RFP was emailed out today as well.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm	
S J	Respectfully Submitted,
	Karen Hatch, Town Administrator
BOARD OF SELECTMEN	
BOARD OF SELECTMEN	
Ernest F. Day, Jr	

Alan G. Fall